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Welcome to the latest edition of The Roundhill Academy newsletter. This is a 
historic year for the school as it is the first time we have retained our students into 
Year 11. These students have made an excellent start to the final year of their 
GCSEs. In the summer we were delighted with their GCSE results; 74% of them 
achieving at least a grade C in Science. All current estimates show we will replicate 
these wonderful results next summer. If you are a parent of a Year 11 student and 
want to know how to help your child at home please contact your childôs tutor or 
subject teacher. 
 
Year 7 students have made an impressive start to their time at the school. Staff 

have commented on their maturity and attitude to learning in lessons. They have already experienced their 
first school trip (pond dipping) and many attended the annual Welcome Party with their parents and tutors. 
We led a three day residential trip with almost 100 students taking part in the Bushcraft experience. If our 
Open Evening is anything to go by, despite managing to arrange it on the day of the first Leicester City 
Champions league game we will be oversubscribed again next year. 

 
We have had a number of exciting events at the school, many of which have their own article further on in 
the newsletter. We have run two very successful trips for Year 10 to Paris and Barcelona. Approximately 
20 external providers came in for our Year 11 Further Education evening. This event was planned so that 
all Year 11 students could see the range of opportunities available to them next year when they leave The 
Roundhill Academy.  

 
On Friday 30th September we completed The 
Memorial Mile. All of the staff and students took part 
in running a mile around the school site. This was 
done in Tutor Groups and I will endeavour to beat 
their combined times in the Leicester Marathon at the 
end of the month. It was a wonderful event and really 
developed a sense of community across the school. 
If you wish to donate money to Heartwize, the charity 
we have supported throughout this event please go 
to the link below:   

 
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/JamesTickle-Roundhill 

 
In the coming weeks you will be notified about a 
consultation regarding holiday patterns. A decision 
has been made to review the Local Authority patterns 
for the next two years. Wreake Valley Academy and 
our feeder primary schools will also be following this 
alternative holiday pattern if it is adopted.  

 
I just wish to close with a reminder that the biggest impact on a childôs education is missing school. Please 
ensure whenever possible you are sending your son or daughter to school. A number of studies have 
been carried out linking underperformance in examinations with low attendance. 
 
Thank you and have a relaxing half term break.  

 

https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/JamesTickle-Roundhill


 

 

FOR UPDATES ABOUT THE ROUNDHILL ACADEMY 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Follow us on Twitter for all our latest news!  
@TheRoundhillAc 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

Invite your friends and like our 
Facebook page 

 

 

BUSHCRAFT TRIP 
 

Monday 26th September 2016 saw 100 Year 7 students (split into two groups) head off into the woods for 
The Roundhill Academyôs Bushcraft Residential, with The Bushcraft Company.  A two hour coach journey 
to Cornbury Park private estate in Oxfordshire gave the students a final opportunity to disconnect 
themselves from their social networks before staff collected phones and other electronic devices so 
students could totally immerse themselves in the woodland experience. 
 
Students took part in fire-lighting, shelter building; camouflage exercises, knife workshops and nature 
walks, all with the aim of giving them the skills to survive in the wilderness, whilst helping them build 
relationships with their new friends in the year group. Fire-lighting became quite important as students had 
to cook their lunches on the fires they made so they had to work together to make sure they got it right! 
 
The Bushcraft Company staff on hand were excellent. Taking care of all activities, catering needs and 
even sleeping out by the campfire so they could be on hand during the night. They were friendly and 
knowledgeable and all students benefitted from their enthusiasm.  
 
This was a fantastic experience, one which students wonôt forget in a hurry! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 

 

28th September 2016 
 

 

This September 
saw The Roundhill 
Academyôs first 
ever Careers Fair.  
We had all our 
local sixth form and 
our local 
universities come 
in to speak to our 
students about 
their possible next 
steps.  We also 
had the different 
arms of the British 
Armed Forces in with lots on information to give as well as numerous apprenticeship providers.  
We can safely say that we covered all the options our students had interests in. 
 
There was a wealth of information given to our students and now they are left with the task of 
making their decisions.  Good Luck Year 11! 

 

 
Can we remind students about the rules regarding piercings. 
 
Jewellery Permitted.  
 
 

Earrings consisting of two small studs or small earrings, one nose stud.  Earrings should be plain 
gold or silver in colour and not ornate. No other jewellery including chains, rings, bracelets and 
ornate headbands, bows or flowers in the hair can be worn. 

The wearing of jewellery is restricted for health and safety reasons during PE lessons. 

The wearing of jewellery should not be permitted on safety grounds during PE lessons and after 
school sport activities. This includes body piercings such as tongue studs or belly button 
jewellery.  
 
These items represent a potential hazard not only to the wearer but also to other children. 
Medical advice confirms that any jewellery worn in PE lessons is an unnecessary risk and should 
be avoided at all times. Accidents can occur as a result of contact between students wearing 
jewellery and other students or equipment, thus damaging the ear or where items of jewellery 
have caught in the apparatus.  
 
Students should be encouraged to leave items of jewellery at home.  
       
Parents are encouraged to actively work with schools in helping to minimise disruption to the PE 
curriculum.  
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Please talk to your children about the ice and salt challenge so that they 

are aware of the dangerous consequences of this challenge, which 

involves burning the skin on their arm with an ice cube and salt. It may 

be something linked to charity and therefore young people believe it to 

be ok.  We are contacting parents of those we know to have tried it.  

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

After successfully completing their campaigns 

and being elected we would like to 

congratulate Katie Wright and Charles 

Shellard on becoming Head Girl and Head 

Boy.  

 
The position of Head Boy and Head Girl is an 

extremely important one and is the most 

senior student role in the school. They are the 

leaders of the student community and an 

important link between students and staff. 

 
Well done to everyone who campaigned.  

 
 

Safeguarding News 



 

S P O R T S    N E W S 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
                          

 
Year 11 The Roundhill Academy v The Cedars Academy 
The Year 11 students started the season off brightly beating the The Cedars Academy 4-3 in an 
entertaining match. The Roundhill Academy started the stronger by scoring first, but The Cedars 
Academy came back to lead 3-1 at half time. However, after a strong second half performance 
The Roundhill Academy eventually won 4-3. It was a good team performance with Jack Orton 
starting in goal after not playing for the school for four years and made some good saves to deny 
The Cedars Academy on several occasions. Other highlights included James Hayes keeping 
possession very well in midfield, Josh Brown scoring a fine header from a corner and Giorgi Vann 
making some last gasp tackles to deny Cedars more scoring opportunities. 
 
 
The Roundhill Academy v Wreake Valley Academy 
This match was tough against the current County finalists. The Roundhill Academy played better 
than what they did the last time the two teams met but went down 3-0. The Roundhill Academy 
went out trying to play attacking football with several good runs from Cameron Brown and Joe 
Asher to create chances for the strikers but Wreake Valley Academy deserved their victory. 
 
 
The Roundhill Academy v Humphrey Perkins 
This was a match that The Roundhill Academy could have won if it was not for playing with 8 
players against 11. Last minute unavailabilities and absences meant that The Roundhill Academy 
were facing a daunting task. The team put in a brave performance but the three man advantage 
proved too much. 
 
 

RUGBY TRAINING 
This continues after half term on Wednesdayôs after school 3:00pm to 4:10pm. If anybody is 
interested in playing for the school team there are more places available ï no previous 
experience necessary. 
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